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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 14th October 2014.
Present  

                                      Mr R. Maycock

 Chairman          
                                      Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                      Mrs H. Boot-Handford



      Mr P. Dennis

                                      Mr R. Leithall



      Mr R. Piper

                                      Mr K. Smith
1629. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Smith- could the lychgate be cleaned up where the swallows’ mess is?
2. Mrs Boot-Handford- two parishioners have complained about the damaged bench in the
Parish Hall play area. The Clerk explained that the metal piece that       holds the wooden slat at the back of the seat is broken off, look to possible replacement.
1630. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 9th September.   
Matters arising 
Minute 1603- guttering at rear of building replaced.

Minute 1604- This footpath has been cleared.
Minute 1605(1565) Horrabridge have asked Council if they would store the shared mower 
over the winter as they need to store salt where the mower is and it could cause rust on the mower. It was agreed that we could store the mower. There was a question about storage of the trailer; Mr Lamb offered to store this if necessary. The Clerk spoke with Eric Hemsil over putting the mower in for repair re blade height. She suggested that this be done at the end of the season and the service be done at the same time; Mr Hemsil agreed.
Mr Dennis asked if it was still under warranty and if so contact needs to be made with the company once Mark Woodhouse has tried to ascertain the problem.

Minute 1607- The Clerk has had the following quote from Riverside Steel Ltd (Steeltech)-



Remove, renovate and replace existing pair of gates £380 +VAT.



Manufacture and install a new pair of gates using existing posts £495 +VAT

Mr Lamb proposed order new gates, seconded by Mr Leithall.

Minute 1609- Monthly Allotment inspection letters were sent to all the allotment holders who were brought forward in last month’s inspection. We have had replies from some who have agreed to tidy their allotments, some have agreed that a full plot is too much and they would like to divide it, and others have not replied at all.
Minute 1606(c) - The Clerk has had one quote for removal of asbestos sheet £236 +VAT but the asbestos sheets must be double wrapped in plastic by us. The Clerk is awaiting another quote.

Mr Lamb asked if the inspection for awarding the Wager Cup was too late in the year. After discussions Mr Lamb proposed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman of Open Spaces carry out the inspection and award the cup in early July.

Minute 1609(f)-cutting of the lower section of the Allotments Bere Alston. Mr Penny has 

undertaken the work. This leaves the Quarry and Mr Penny is not able to quote for this.

Mr Smith proposed that we ask Mr Willmott to undertake annual cut of Quarry and strim under the trees, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

1631. Financial Statements.

The Clerk has emailed the statement to Councillors.

Discussions took place on Cemetery and Recreation financial sheets.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of both finance sheets, seconded by Mr Lamb.

1631. Referred from Full Council.                                                     
Mrs Boot-Handford proposed the following- Council will appoint a sub-committee answerable to Open Spaces, to investigate the replacement of the present sports pavilion. Their remits will include drawing up a rough draft design; estimating the costs and considering the availability of funding from Sport England, Football Association, Premier League, Barclays Sport Foundation and other local and national bodies. The sub-committee will be able to co-opt members as appropriate including a representative from Bere Alston United Football Club and from other organisations. Meanwhile, only emergency work to the pavilion affecting health and safety will be carried out by Council. This was seconded by Mr Lamb.
Mrs Boot-Handford explained the general idea and she will write a letter to the football club secretary to get a representative to join the sub-committee.

Discussions took place.

Mr Lamb proposed that Mrs Boot-Handford chairs this sub-committee of councillors and football club representatives and try and get other interested sporting parties to join.

1632. Recommendation to follow minute 1147 of Open Spaces minutes September 2013 with regards to increase of Burial Fees.
This minute states that for 2015 the charges be increased to £120 for residents and £240 for non-residents and all subsequent interments increase by the same percentage. The purchase of Burial Plots increase to £200 for residents and £400 for non-residents and these to take effect from January 2nd 2015.
Fees to be reviewed again in 12 months.

1633. Recommendation to review the allotment agreements and to increase allotment 

charges.

Mrs Boot-Handford wondered if there was anything Council could offer the allotment tenants, suggestions were car parking space inside field, look to locking the gate.

Discussions took place; neither of the above was felt appropriate.

Expenditure on allotments was looked into and it was agreed to impose a small increase as follows:-

Bere Alston Full Plot

£22
Bere Ferrers Full Plot 
£16     The Orchard
   £66
Bere Alston Half Plot

£16
Bere Ferrers Half Plot
£9
Mrs Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the increase, seconded by Mr Dennis.

It was agreed to review the allotment agreements next month.

1634. To discuss setting of the Precept for 2015-16.               
Preliminary figures were discussed and it was agreed that final figures be collated in November.

1635. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.

Mr Maycock completed the play park inspection sheets and felt that the climbing net at The Down Recreation Park needs certain areas taped up and the stepping rope could be reversed as there is only wear on one side; none are showing any damaged wires.

Mr Smith felt we should be looking at costs of replacement equipment.

1636. Proposals from committee for agenda for next meeting.

1) Play park surfacing- look into grant

2) Finalise Precept

3) Update on sub-committee progress

4) Recreation Hire Charges

5) Review Allotment Agreement.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.45pm. 
Signed this 28th day of October 2014.
Chairman…………………………….

